
 

 

 

 

 

 

May 10, 2024 

 

 

The Hon. Tom Cole 

Chairman 

House Committee on Appropriations 

2207 Rayburn House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

The Hon. Rosa L. DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations 

2413 Rayburn House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the City of Sun Prairie Main Street Revitalization project in Fiscal 

Year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project: 

 

City of Sun Prairie  

300 E. Main Street,  

Sun Prairie, WI 53590  

 

The funds would go towards infrastructure improvements to E. Main Street (STH 19) through 

downtown Sun Prairie to increase public safety and enhance the downtown environment. This 

project is an appropriate use of federal funds due to its focus on enhancing accessibility and 

safety for pedestrians, aligning with federal priorities for infrastructure improvement and public 

welfare. The project addresses ADA compliance issues, a key aspect of federal regulations aimed 

at ensuring equal access for individuals with disabilities. Additionally, the inclusion of traffic 

calming measures, such as median islands and bump outs, aligns with broader federal goals of 

improving transportation infrastructure to enhance safety and efficiency. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 23 

USC 133(b). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my  

immediate family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 
 

Mark Pocan 

Member of Congress 


